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Healthy Schools





Eccleston Lane Ends Primary School   

Albany Avenue

Eccleston Park
Prescot
Merseyside
L34 2QN
                                       Head teacher:  Miss Sarah Bond
Telephone: 01744 678270
                                                                                        Fax: 01744 678272

http://www.ecclestonlaneends.st-helens.sch.uk/
E mail: Laneends@sthelens.org.uk
Dear Parents
We hope you have all successfully activated your School Spider Account and are ready to join us moving forward on our cashless school journey. Please download the app, instructions attached. 
The app needs to be linked to the primary email and telephone number we currently hold for your child on our system. Once you have downloaded the app, a password to log in will be sent to the email address you have registered with us. 

This means that all payments to school for dinner, milk, trips, ASC and BC will be online via the app and paid for at the time of booking with us. 

School dinners
All meal payments for the start of the new term in September will be online via your School Spider account.
Payment for meals should be made a week in advance to credit your account for meals to be taken the following week. We cannot accommodate individual daily bookings. Booking can be made for the whole half term if you would prefer to do this. 
School meal costs will be as follows:
Weekly            5 days          £12.50 (£2.50 per day)
 

All children in Rec, Y1 and Y2 will be entitled to Universal Free School Meals but still need to register. 

If you have registered for a school meal, have activated your school spider account and your child will be in KS2 in September you will receive a text and an email when the online payment facility opens.
It is important to give one week’s notice to the school office to change from a school meal to a packed lunch or to register to change from a packed lunch to school meals to enable the office to update the dinner registers. If you have any questions please e mail laneends@sthelens.org.uk
Breakfast Club/After School Club
The Breakfast and Afterschool Club will be booking and paying in advance online only. 

Sessions are required to be booked a week in advance so that we can monitor the capacity and make necessary staffing arrangements. Bookings will close on Friday at 4pm for the following week or when all available places have been taken. Any bookings requested after that time will ONLY be accepted in the case of an emergency. 

24 hour notice must be given to cancel a booked session for a credit to be generated (unless your child is absent from school due to illness). 
Voucher Payments

If you pay for ASC/BC via the voucher scheme, please book any sessions via the voucher section on the products section of the system. Once the voucher payment is received by the school, this will be credited to your account, and a statement will be provided on a regular basis. 

Please email laneends@sthelens.org.uk  if you are unable to log in/download the app.

Many thanks

Mrs Helen Simms

Business Manager [image: image2.png]
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